        PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th Aug. 09 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Christine John (Vic Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Ann Weatherall, A Rees, Maggie Thomas, Cllr Tony Wilcox and Willie Blair.

Also present at the meeting were: Sgt Leslie Buckle and PCSO 8086 Jim Moffatt of the Neighbourhood Policing Team.

Apologies for absence were received from: Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Des Thomas, Mel John, Lesley John and Jemma John. 

Our members’ welcome to Sgt Buckle of the Neighbourhood Policing Team

On behalf of the members, Cllr Tony Wilcox welcomed Sgt Leslie Buckle to the meetings of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association. In response, Sgt Buckle thanked the members for their invitation and welcome, and went on to outline her duties as Neighbourhood Policing Sergeant serving Pembroke Dock, Tenby and Narberth.

Acceptance of the minutes of the 14th July meeting of the P&BCA

The Chairman opened the meeting by asking the members for a proposal that the minutes of the 14th July meeting be accepted as published. Chris John proposed that the minutes should be accepted, and Tim McMahon seconded the proposal.
Further developments in the matters discussed at the 14th July meeting  
Six cars vandalized in the High Street

PCSO 8086 Jim Moffatt reported that during the night of Saturday / Sunday, 8/9th August, six cars that were parked opposite the Post Office on the north side of High Street, had their door / wing mirrors broken. The matter is presently under investigation. 
On a happier note, PCSO Moffatt was pleased to report that the number of cases of theft from vehicles had ‘dried up’. This could be due to car owners taking heed of the advice that they should always lock their cars when leaving them parked at the roadside, or possibly that two miscreants were recently sentenced for burglary and theft from cars!
‘Play in the Park’ programme decidedly a success
Maggie Thomas said that the ‘Play in the Park’ programme devised by Stephanie 
Tindall (PCC Children’s Development Officer) had been a great success in Pennar. The Play Action Team visited St Patrick’s Playing Field between 2.00 p.m. and 4.00 p.m. on the Tuesdays of 28th July and 11th August, and their last visit is scheduled for 25th August. Parents will have been very appreciative of their visits during the long summer holidays.

Reduction in the hours of street lighting in the Pennar area
Cllr Tony Wilcox announced that as part of their efforts to reduce CO2 emissions and to reduce the cost of street lighting, PCC Highways Department will be reducing the hours of street lighting throughout the county. It is proposed that the street lights over most the Pennar area will be switched off at midnight; but critical stretches of road, such as Tregennis Hill and Treowen Road will remain lit throughout the night. Many members considered that a midnight ‘switch-off’ was too early, as there would be quite a few people making their way home around that time and possibly someone could be injured by stumbling over kerbs and uneven pavement surfaces. Cllr Wilcox went on to say that if there had to be a reduction in the hours of street lighting, then the ‘switch-off’ should be no earlier than 01.00 a.m. when most people would be safely indoors. The Secretary was asked to write to Mr Darren Thomas (PCC Head of the Highways Department) expressing the members’ concerns over this measure.

The Treasurer’s report

Tim McMahon reported that the P&BCA funds had a credit balance of £474. 94. He has recently received notice that the merger of the Co-operative Financial Services and the Britannia Building Society has been completed.
Obstructed vision for drivers entering Belle Vue Terrace from Milton Terrace

PCSO 8086 Jim Moffatt reported that he had spoken with the resident of Milton Terrace who had complained that the view of the oncoming traffic is severely restricted when entering Belle Vue Terrace by cars parked around both corners of the ‘T’ junction. PCSO Moffatt advised the complainant that the matter would be best dealt with by PCC Highways Department. Jim had earlier pointed out that there weren’t any yellow lines, single or double, around either corner to prohibit parking.

Other business
Shelter Cymru to distribute information packs to rural communities
Ron Selby (Secretary) said that he had received a communication from Shelter Cymru (President Bryn Terfel CBE) that is being circulated to community associations and other social groups working in rural communities throughout Ceredigion, Carmarthen and Pembrokeshire. Shelter Cymru will be distributing 3,000 information packs to these groups. The packs will give practical information and advice on housing, debt, welfare benefits and rural wellbeing. The Secretary was asked to write to Shelter Cymru requesting that the P&BCA be issued with such an information pack in case a need arises.
Help with publicizing events from the Pembroke Dock Community Web Project
Ron Selby read out the main points of an Email he received from Andrew Johnstone (Pembroke Dock Community Web Coordinator). Andrew is very keen to let local community groups know all about the free services available to them through the Community Web Project. To read about the services on offer, enter www.pembroke-dock.co.uk or www.moonlightblue.co.uk to find all you need to know about the:-
Interactive Diary – a platform where groups can promote their events, such as those taking place in St Patrick’s Community Hall, the Pennar Coast Care Group outings and meetings of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association!
News Portal – where still photos or movie footage can be inserted to give publicity to St Patrick’s Community Hall events, such as the Pennar Children’s Fun Day.
Andrew eagerly awaits your call!

Request for help with the cleaning up of a local play park
Chris John (Vice Chairman) said that she had recently noticed a lot of broken glass littering the small play park on the south side of Bentlass Terrace, and she was concerned that a child could be seriously injured if it fell whilst playing. Cllr Tony Wilcox will ask the council’s Municipal Services to carry out a clean up operation as soon as possible. 

P&BCA’S application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that Lynn Thomas (PCC Land Registry Officer) required clarification on a legal point, and has referred the matter to Huw Jones at the solicitors Lowless & Lowless, and awaits his reply. 
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Lodge Inn on Tuesday, 8th September 2009 at 7.30 p.m.
